VILLAGE OF DOLGEVILLE
WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY
97 VAN BUREN ST.
DOLGEVILLE, N.Y. 13329

ATTN: DOLGEVILLE VILLAGE BOARD
RE: MONTHLY REPORT DECEMBER 16, 2021 to JANUARY 12, 2022

1. PERMIT COMPLIANCE FOR NOVEMBER 2021

The treatment plant produced acceptable effluent quality and met SPDES permit
requirements for the month of November.

2. MAINTENANCE

e Normal Preventive Maintenance

e All drums and containers of various old chemicals and waste petroleum were taken
from the plant for disposal by Solvents and Petroleum on 12/22/21.

e Dissolved oxygen sensor in aeration tank is no longer functioning. Due to its age, it will
need to be replaced. Waiting on price from manufacturer.

e Electrician came to the plant to assess exterior lighting per insurance company
inspection. About half of the pole lighting is original (1969) wiring and fixtures and
needs replacing. Some yard lighting was replaced during the 2006 upgrade. Instead of
replacing the rest of the pole lighting at this time, the electrician will provide estimate
to install 4 or 5 LED light packs on the main building that will provide sufficient area
lighting. Cost estimate is expected this week.



